[image: image1.emf][image: image2.emf][image: image3.jpg]


[image: image4.jpg]


[image: image5.jpg]


[image: image6.jpg]s Coiinty Timés

5] e —

Pttt
Flood havoc washes 5
away hosepipe ban





[image: image7.jpg]



[image: image8.jpg]



[image: image9.jpg]



[image: image10.jpg]



[image: image11.jpg]



[image: image12.jpg]



[image: image13.jpg]



[image: image14.jpg]


[image: image15.jpg]


Many Happy Returns to Cynthia
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And then there were Three!

Some of you have already met our latest family member, for those still waiting – here she is, meet Fudge, as sweet as her name!
JULY will see the Olympic torch coming to Worthing
The torch will be making its way through Worthing on Monday, July 16. 
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The torch will arrive in Worthing at 4.37pm at the top the A24 Broadwater Street West, before travelling down Chapel Road, South Street, along Marine Parade into The Steyne and along the A259 Brighton Road. 
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It will reach Lancing at 5.30pm and continue to travel along the Brighton Road up into South Street and to the top of Grinstead Lane. 
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The Jubilee Ups and Downs
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The Shelley was once more decorated with Marlene’s magic touch and great fun !     Followed in the afternoon with a Jubilee tea and cake party in the lounge.
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And remember, whatever the weather throws at us – do what the cushion says…

Unfortunately though, the Worthing Parade and Street Party had to take place without our presence, it was extremely windy and only the very brave managed to attend. 
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Maybe we can celebrate the Queens 60th Coronation year in June 2013?
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And Sherry will get to wear her dress in public!
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DOWN MEMORY LANE WITH DORA

As a youngster, I always wanted to be a dressmaker like my Mother and Grandmother. They only had to see an outfit and they were able to copy it and make it themselves.

Peter Russell was one of the top ten London couturier designers around 1936, and my friend worked for him.  At the Church School where I attended, the Headmistress was friendly with the Head Fitter at Peter Russell’s and she got me an interview.   I started my six months apprenticeship in 1936 and remained there until around 1940.  The pay was seven shillings and six pence a week.  Every six months you had to go and ask for a pay rise of half a crown.  We received two weeks holiday.  We began work at 9am until 6pm Monday-Friday, and on Saturday we finished at 1pm.  During August and September, when Court was out, we only worked three days a week.  

The Showrooms and Workshops were in Bruton Street, London W1, next door to where the Queen was born. However, the workshops were outside in the stables and this created lots of problems when the clothes had to be moved into the showrooms.   We eventually moved to other premises in Mount Street, where all the rooms were inside.  
The clients were mainly titled ladies and we were kept very busy making all sorts of garments for them.  From evening gowns to bridal wear and every day dresses and suits.  I remember once working on an outfit for the Duchess of Gloucester.  This was a very rushed job as the Duke and Duchess had to go to Australia because King George was unable to go.  I was working on a crepe sash with rolled hem (meaning, no stitches could be seen on either side).   The Fitter was waiting downstairs to deliver the sash and I was alone in the workshop and only 19 years of age.  The pressure was terrible but I got the job done and it was delivered on time.

The hand work involved in making the slips for underneath skirts was very detailed – the edges were either scalloped or pointed.  No mistake was ever allowed in making all the garments, and everything had to be precise.  We used a treadle and an electric sewing machine for plain sewing.  However, every hem had to be done by hand, and the sewing had to be invisible. 

 I remember having to repair a very old Coronation robe trimmed with white ermine around the top.  Oh, it was extremely difficult and fiddly.

All the design patterns had to be traced on to the material, tacked on to that and very carefully cut out.  Then everything had to be over-sewed by hand and nothing had to the left naked.  All the work was very detailed, time consuming and had to be perfect. 
 In the 1930s the style was the bias cut in which fabric is cut diagonally to the grain of the fabric, creating garments that skinned over the body’s curves.  

There were three permanent models who all had to be very tall and skinny.  For every spring and autumn fashion show, more models were employed.  Once a model reached 30 years their modelling days were over.   Every Spring and Autumn a big design show was held in the showrooms where all Mr. Russell’s latest designs were unfolded.    There was great tension and much excitement during this time.  Many people came to see the latest designs, and the smell of perfume and tobacco filled the showrooms.  

Mr. Russell was a superb designer.  He could throw material over a model, move it here and there, stick pins in/out and bingo, a beautiful outfit was seen.   He made it seem so easy!!!!!  When he was designing, his temper was terrible and everybody kept out of his way.   At all other times he was a gentleman.  


When news of the war started, we were all very worried about our jobs.  Myself and two other friends visited Norman Hartnell’s premises – he was the Queen’s own personal designer.  We stood outside for a long time, plucking up courage to go inside to ask if there was any work.  However, we failed to get the courage and left.  Shortly afterwards the war started and as Mr. Russell was a Canadian Jew he returned to Canada and we all lost our jobs.

Memories as related to Clare Colfer, then typed for Dora and printed in the Newsletter with her permission

Photos are just a few (of many) extracts taken from Dora’s extensive album which also includes samples of the actual material used. The last three photos are from the Victoria and Albert Museum site.
A Few Dates for Your July Diary
	7th
	Residents meeting a.m. and  Golden Moments p.m.

	10th
	The food committee

	18th
	Skittle Alley

	29th
	John Cheevey

	As well as Peter’s Monday afternoon Word Games, Quizzes etc. Outings, Yoga, Exercises, Music and Art Classes etc….





Actual Newspaper Headlines 

	Police Begin to Run Down Jaywalkers
	
	Iraqi Head Seeks Arms

	Teacher Strikes Idle Kids
	
	Miners Refuse to Work After Death

	Typhoon Rips Through Cemetery; Hundreds Dead
	
	Astronaut Takes Blame for Gas in Spacecraft

	Local High School Dropouts Cut in Half
	
	Red Tape Holds Up New Bridges

	17 Remain Dead in Morgue Shooting Spree


Things Kids Say 

A kindergarten student told his teacher he'd found a cat, but it was dead. "How do you know that the cat was dead?" she asked her student. "Because I pissed in its ear and it didn't move," answered the child innocently. "You did WHAT?!?!?!" the teacher yelled in shock. "You know," explained the boy, "I leaned over and went 'Pssst!' and it didn't move."
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Birthdays and Other Celebrations: 





In our May Newsletter we were happy the rains had finally arrived, bringing out all the Spring flowers – if only we had known then that it would not know when or how to stop!








Bowling Anyone?





New Entertainment in Butlins!
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